








McClure & Nichols Reservoirs Infrastructure Improvements CIP Project No. 3038
Construction and Water Production Update
May 23,2015

Construction:

RMCI, Inc. is making steady progress on the new inclined intake structure at McClure Dam. Concrete fill around
the existing tower stub up to the existing arch buttress wall was completed on May 21, 2015. Forming for the new
inclined intake structural floor slab is underway. Construction is scheduled for completion no later than

November 27, 2015.
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Water Production

Water production at the Canyon Road Treatment Plant (CRWTP) was increased to a maximum of 5.3 MGD during
April 2015, but varied from 4.0 to 5.0. MGD. Production averaged 4.8 MGD throughout May, in response to continued
fluctuations in turbidity and organics in the source water caused by higher than normal runoff and construction
activities within the bed of McClure Reservoir. Canyon Road Water Treatment Plant production was 104 million



gallons (MG) for the month through May 22", City Wells produced another 4.25 MG and the Buckman Wells
produced 9.58 MG. The Buckman Direct Diversion produced approximately 71.3 MG by the 22" of May after it was
brought back online in late April. Total production for the City through May 22™ was 188.7 MG or an average of 8.58
MGD. Daily Demand, on this date, is 8.0 MGD.

The delivery of water for Living River releases started on May 15" and ranged from 5.0 to 7.0 ¢fs (4.5 MGD).
[rrigation releases up to 4.0 MGD several times a week continued into the third week of May. Some deliveries to the
city’s largest acequia, Acequia Madre, were then decreased to bi-weekly. Storage levels were more than adequate to
meet required release volumes of 4.0-4.5 MGD for the planned Children’s Fishing Derby on May 16" throughout the
subsequent week ending today, along with the pre-derby releases to sustain the fish transplanted into the river by the
NM Game and Fish Department.

Nichols Reservoir storage levels greatly fluctuated during the month of May with a maximum storage level of 90.2% or
202 MG on May 19th due to increased Santa Fe River inflows steadily increasing upward to 45 cfs, or 30 MGD into
the reservoir. The peak flow into Nichols Reservoir was experienced on Saturday - May 23, 2015 to 48cfs (31MGD)
from 5:45 AM to 8:15 AM after two nights of heavy rainfall and intermittent showers in the watershed over a four day
period. In order to keep the reservoir from overflowing the spillway, downstream releases from Nichols were adjusted
to match inflows from the watershed because the reservoir had less than one day of storage capacity left with the river
inflows to the reservoir which were being experienced. The reservoir storage level has been decreased to a current
level, as of May 23", of 195 MG, or 87.6% storage capacity, through managed releases of water to accommodate
highly elevated daily inflows of 35cfs (22.6 MGD), or more. River inflows to the reservoirs have decreased to
approximately 37 cubic feet per second (cfs) or 25 MGD on a daily basis. Presently we are at 192mg storage at
Nichols and (35¢fs) flowing into Nichols from McClure. The current CRWTP production level is 4.8 MGD.



